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Commonwealth of Virginia 
Virginia Department of Education 
Superintendent’s Memo #260-22 
 

DATE: November 4, 2022 

TO: Division Superintendents 

FROM: Jillian Balow, Superintendent of Public Instruction 

SUBJECT: Updated School Division ESSER Spending Plans Due December 31, 2022 

 

On October 24, 2022, Governor Glenn Youngkin and state education leaders presented to the 

public a summary of the 2022 National Assessment of Education Progress data for Virginia. 

The data indicate that Virginia had the most significant declines in reading and mathematics 

in the nation. Our Commitment to Virginia’s Children is a seven step action plan to reverse 

the downward path of declining achievement and ensure that all children in Virginia have the 

tools and support structure to get back on track.  

In Action Seven of the action plan, Governor Youngkin challenges school divisions to spend all 

of their remaining Elementary and Secondary School Emergency Relief (ESSER) funds on 

proven efforts to recover learning, such as: supplementing learning through instruction before 

school, after school, on weekends, and in the summer; providing direct support to families to 

access tutoring; extending the school year; and rewarding those teachers and schools that 

make the greatest impact on student learning with performance bonuses. Action Seven also 

directs the Superintendent of Public Instruction to require all school divisions to reengage the 

public in consultation and to update their American Rescue Plan (ARP) ESSER spending plans 

by December 31, 2022.  

To meet the requirement to update the ARP ESSER spending plan, each school division/Local 

Educational Agency (LEA) must complete all sections of the attached template. The 

https://www.governor.virginia.gov/newsroom/news-releases/2022/october/name-941581-en.html
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0014JjpKDiHKHC0oHBGsT7bS4JnO-VNzCIKQ567cgPduTGPsKN9SpZbclmMxtxFuIb54w7UmO5skHFOttgRwVOnusFmKFmhULaicTyrRQPvNWsOJB2cR2V9xH38S70awF2iWp68DPA-tUUBGxrzRIdwbudI_39XJ5cN0g3XT6brSf3eImZOdTK8un76pj7gKkc4GAJw2_FTCjMi6zO3H8PnkESzY9vXi-yNT3cHC2FszYR6TxxUZirYEH5X5j6AMeJu7hoNaX8Keb0=&c=9rYmE4EWP6YpHezmFHNeOEPAuiZihCO4I_BTLS9XkM8E9Tvd3zG2Cg==&ch=w-YC4b5DSArReKDAhxjxqkPEnIgScwD9NiGF4Cukm_Gyo6hYhopKwg==
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completed template must be made publically available on the LEA website by December 31, 

2022. The Office of Federal Pandemic Relief Programs will monitor the public posting of 

updated plans on LEA websites and the alignment of updated plans with LEAs’ applications 

for ARP ESSER funds. 

For more information 

Questions about this template should be directed to vdoefederalrelief@doe.virginia.gov. 

JB/LS 

A. Attachment: School Division/LEA ESSER Spending Plan (DOCX)
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